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Telecom Regulatory Authority of India

TRAIreleases Recommendations on "Issues related to Closure of Access
Services"

New Delhi, 31st July 2017 - The Telecom Regulatory Authority of India
(TRAI)has today issued its Recommendations on "Issues related to closure
of Access Services".

Due to adoption of market based spectrum management, the
continuance of access service is now no longer assured. Recently, there have
been cases where due to reasons such as licensee failing to re-acquire its
spectrum holding in a band on expiry of its license validity period; change of
technology deployed by licensee; sale of entire spectrum holding through
spectrum trading; roaming arrangement coming to an end; etc., there has
been closure of access services being provided by the licensee. As a result
subscribers had to face lot of inconveniences.

2. In order to ensure that subscribers are not put to undue hardships due
to closure of access services, the Authority, suo-motu, decided to initiate a
consultation process on the issue. Accordingly, a Consultation Paper on
"Issues related to closure of Access Services" was released on 30th November
2016 seeking the comments of the stakeholders. An Open House Discussion
(OHD)on the issue was convened on 28th April 2017 at New Delhi.

3. Based on the comments received and further analysis,
Recommendations on 'Issues related to closure of Access Services' have been
issued and the same have also been placed on TRAI's website www.trai.gov.in.
Some of the main recommendations are:

a) A Unified Access Service (UAS) licensee should be permitted to
discontinue any of the services, permitted under the scope of licence
without the need to surrender the licence.

b) If a UAS licensee decides to close down its wireless access services,
which were being provided through the administratively assigned
spectrum, it must surrender such spectrum immediately upon closure
of wireless access services.
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c) In case of closure of access services through any technology in the
entire service area or a part of it, the TSP should be mandated to give a
60 days notice to the Licensor and TRAI and 30 days notice to its
effected subscribers, clearly stating the options available to the
subscribers, including that of MNP facility.

d) The Authority has recommended various time-lines to be followed by
DoTjWPC and the Licensee in the spectrum trading process. These
timelines will bring greater clarity and certainty in the entire process of
spectrum trading. If the entire spectrum in all bands is being sold by a
licensee, which will result in discontinuation of services, recommended
timelines will remove uncertainties and facilitate the TSPs to given 60
days notice to DoTjTRAI and 30 days notice to its subscribers.

e) If a subscriber wants to switch from one technology to other, within the
same TSP, the same should not come under the definition Mobile
Number Portability.

4. For any clarification j information Shri Sanjeev Banzal, Advisor
(Network, Spectrum and Licensing), TRAI may be contacted at Tel. No.+91-11-
23210481 or email advmn@trai.gov.in.
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